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Brother Robert B. Ellston 
  Most Worshipful Grand Master 

 

Reflecting on a busy Masonic Year 
 

Greetings and Salutations from the Grand East. 
 

The ebb and flow of the seasons has brought us to the beginnings 
of another re-birth of nature.  As I sit and write this message, I find 
myself looking out of the office window, watching a light snow 
falling upon the wet pavement, knowing that it will soon be 
springtime despite the cold dreariness of this day.   
 

Somewhat difficult to believe is that in just a few short weeks I will 
be handing over ñthe gavel of authorityò to my successor in office.  
Brethren, it has truly been ña very fast yearò.  Covid has put some 
restraints on what might have been this year, but overall, it has 
been a very enjoyable and ñeye-openingò year.  I will carry with me 
fond memories of this chapter in my life as I continue my Masonic 
Journey.  
 

To be sure, the year is not over yet.  There are numerous 
ñFraternal Visitsò still on the agenda for my Grand Marshal, Keith, 
and myself as we travel to those lodges in this Grand Jurisdiction 
that we have not as yet visited.  There are two ñOfficial Visitationsò 
still on the docket.  The first visitation will be to the East Bay District 
on March 8 at Washington Lodge No. 3 and the second on April 
22 to my ñMother Lodgeò ï Mt. Moriah No. 8.  I am looking forward 
with much anticipation to both of these events. There is also the 
Conference of Grand Masters of North America being held in 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin this year that I will attend as your 
representative from the Grand Lodge of Rhode Island.  This 
coupled with the day-to-day happenings within this Grand 
Jurisdiction as your Grand Master should make my remaining 
tenure a busy one.  Thank you all for having so graciously given 
me the opportunity to serve you in this capacity. 
 

At the Annual Communication last May and again at the Semi-
Annual Communication in November, I spoke of my strong desire 
to re-invigorate the Craft within this Jurisdiction.   (Please, take the 
time to re-read my message in the June/July/August issue of the 
FREEMASON where I speak about the ñ4-Rôsò: Re-opening, 
Recruiting, Retention and Returning and in the 
September/October/November issue where I speak to Motivation 
and self-improvement.)   We have ï by the Grace of the Almighty 
and adherence to the Covid Protocols ï been enabled to Re-open 
ALL of our lodges.  These lodges, for the most part, have  
 
 

 
Recruited, investigated and are working candidates while making 
every effort to see that the ñWest Gateò is securely guarded.  Some 
lodges are even working candidates within their own lodge for the  
first time in several years!  The areas of Retention and Returning 
ïwhich in large part are dovetailed to each other are first and 
foremost duties incumbent upon the lodges.  Primarily it is the 
responsibility of the Master, Wardens and members of the lodge 
to make the lodge meeting meaningful and interesting and thereby 
keep the brethren involved in the workings of the lodge at all levels.  
Your Grand Lodge, through the Director of Masonic Education and 
with the assistance of the Leadership Committee, as well as other 
associated committees, is more than willing to assist the lodges in 
preparing and promoting various topics and programs to 
accomplish the task of providing the necessary tools to any lodge 
that requests assistance in this area. 
 

I have recently sought out R\W\Michael Northup to assume the 
helm as Director of Masonic Education.  He has readily agreed to 
accept this important station and is already at labor in this very 
important and necessary portion of the quarry.  Be on the lookout 

for R\W\Northup as he comes knocking on your lodge room 
door, seeking admission to introduce himself and expounding on 
his concepts for Masonic Education within this Grand Jurisdiction.  
Let him enter, I promise you wonôt be disappointed. 
 

The areas of Retention and Returning are topics or subjects that 
will be looked at and addressed as we collate and review the 
responses submitted by you ï the members of this Grand 
Jurisdiction ï to the Grand Lodge survey in assisting in the 
development of a ñ5-Year Strategic Planò.  My brothers, I cannot 
express appropriately the gratitude that we have for your candid 
responses to our survey.  Through your actions, we now have a 
clearer understanding of where we as your Grand Lodge 
leadership need to direct our energies in assisting the individual 
lodges and the fraternity as a whole rise to a place of prominence 
within the Masonic and profane communities. 
 

In the ñSeptember/October/Novemberò quarterly edition of the 
FREEMASON, I wrote that the Masonic Education, the 
Leadership, the Public Relations, and the Youth Committees, 
along with the Grand Lodge Charities Board of Managers, were 
endeavoring to bring forth ñnewò ideas to enhance ñindividual and 
fraternal Masonic growthò within this jurisdiction.  Many of your 
responses to the survey are closely aligned with these ñnewò ideas 
while others will undoubtedly lead to more avenues of reflection 
and consideration as we endeavor to formulate a ñ5-Year Strategic 
Planò to guide this Grand Jurisdiction into the future. 
 

This ñ5-Year Strategic Planò that we (the Grand Council and the 
ñPlanò Committee) are working on will be an outline or guide, if you 
will, that shall in essence give the administration of your Grand 
 

(Continued on Page 5) 
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Masonic and Musical Worlds Merge  
Through the Genius of Thomas Smith Webb 

By: W\Joshua Irizzary 
 

On December 15, St. Johns Lodge No.1 Providence was honored 
to receive our Most Worshipful Grand Master Robert B. Ellston and 
his distinguished suite for his official visitation to the Metro District. 
Our speaker that evening was Dr. Teresa Neff, the Historically 
Informed Performance Fellow of the Handel and Haydn Society in 
Boston, and Senior Lecturer in Musicology at MIT. 
 

The subject of Dr. Neffôs talk was ñThe Musical World of Thomas 
Smith Webb.ò This is a curious title that requires you to know two 
important pieces of information: who was Thomas Smith Webb, 
and why is his ñmusical worldò worth talking about? 
 

Refining the Masonic Ritual That We Know Today 
 

The first Masonic lodges may have been formed elsewhere in the 
colonies (Bostonôs Saint Johnôs Lodge was the first, established in 
1733), but the ritual life of American Freemasonry has its roots 
squarely in Rhode Island, thanks to Most Worshipful Brother 
Thomas Smith Webb. 
 

Webb was born in Boston in 1771 to a middle-class merchant 
family. Webbôs father was a bookbinder, and after his schooling 
was completed, he apprenticed to learn his fatherôs business.  
 

Following his apprenticeship, Webb left Boston for Keene, New 
Hampshire in 1790, where he was made a Mason in Rising Sun 
Lodge No. 3. After his fatherôs death in 1792, Webb briefly returned 
to Boston to settle his fatherôs affairs and moved his family to 
Hartford, Connecticut and then to Albany, New York where he set 
up a bookbinding and wallpaper business and joined a local lodge, 
Union Lodge No. 1. He also was a founding member of Temple 
Lodge in Albany, over which he presided as Worshipful Master in 
1797. 
 

It is in Albany that Webb first encountered the lectures that were 
being taught in Great Britain by ritualist William Preston. At that 
time, Masonic rituals in the English-speaking world varied widely 
and were inconsistent in both content and quality, with the lessons 
delivered in lodge differing according to the whims and abilities of 
the presiding Master. In the interest of making order out of the 
chaos of the British lodges, Preston took it upon himself to 
research and compose standardized lectures for the Masonic 
degrees, which he then taught as a traveling ritualist in Lodges of 
Instruction. 
 

Having seen Masonry practiced in at least four US states, Webb 
shared Prestonôs sense that the only way Freemasonry would 
survive would be for the ritual and lessons of the degrees to have 
some measure of consistency. Webb recognized the value in what 
Prestonôs lectures accomplished, but he felt that Prestonôs lectures 
were in general long, wordy, and overly complicated. Webb took it 
upon himself to carefully edit the lectures down into a more 
accessible and digestible form.  
 

In 1797, the same year he sat in the East of Temple Lodge, Webb 
self-published his edited version of Prestonôs lectures as ñThe 
Freemasons Monitor, or Illustrations of Masonry.ò Webb did not 
initially claim authorship of the work ï the book was based on 
Prestonôs lectures, after all, but in editing and publishing The 
Freemasonôs Monitor, Webb reshaped Prestonôs Masonic ritual in 
his own image and became established as a ritual authority. 
 

In 1799, Webb moved his family and business again, this time to 
Providence. His first Masonic meeting in the state was to visit the 
newly chartered Mt. Vernon Lodge No. 4. Soon after, Webb 
received an invitation to become a member of St. Johns No. 1 of 
Providence, which he accepted. 
 

The Talented Ritualist is Duly Recognized 
 

His Rhode Island brethren quickly recognized Webbôs value and 
talent as a ritual expert, and he began holding weekly ritual clinics 
out of St. Johns Lodge to teach interested brothers how to 
accurately memorize and convincingly deliver his degree lectures 
in their own lodges. Not only did Webbôs lessons become the 
foundation for the standardization of Masonic ritual in Rhode 
Island, but several of Webbôs entrepreneurial students took his 
ritual lessons on the road to other Grand Jurisdictions. In the first 
decades of the 1800s, these ritualists traveled from lodge to lodge 
throughout New England and from there, to the rest of the nation, 
spreading the seeds of Webbôs Masonic ritual along the same 
roads and trails on which our young country was growing.  
 

It should be a matter of pride for all Rhode Island Masons that 
through Thomas Smith Webb, our Grand Jurisdiction, and St. 
Johnôs Lodge No.1 Providence, if youôre keeping score, was the 
point of origin from which all later evolutions of Masonic ritual in 
the United States can be traced. Webbôs traveling students would 
themselves become the first generation of Grand Lecturers in the 
country, responsible for training the ritualists who would go on to 
oversee the degree work and Masonic education of millions of 
American Freemasons. Even when changes were made at the 
jurisdictional level, this careful adherence to Webbôs ritual work 
and maintenance of ritual standards are the reason that American 
Freemasons can travel to any regular lodge in the country and 
understand exactly what is being said and what is taking place. 
(An exception to this rule is Pennsylvania, whose Grand Lodge 
never adopted the Webb ritual.) 
 

As if this wasnôt enough to secure Webbôs place in American 
Masonic history, Webb is personally credited with establishing St. 
Johns Encampment No. 1, Knights Templar in 1802. He was also 
instrumental in establishing the Grand Encampment of Rhode 
Island and Massachusetts in 1805, serving as its Grand Master 
from its establishment until 1819. Likewise, he was Deputy Grand 
Master of the General Grand Encampment of the United States, 
the organizationôs supreme governing body, from 1816 to 1819. 
On top of all this, Webb served as Grand High Priest of the Grand 
Chapter of Royal Arch Masons of Rhode Island for 11 years, from 
1804 until 1815, and is generally regarded as having an outsized 
influence on Royal Arch Masonry in the United States. 
 

Although Webb never sat in the East of any lodge in Rhode Island, 
the Constitution of the Grand Lodge of Rhode Island was amended 
to allow Webbôs time as Worshipful Master of Temple Lodge in 
Albany to qualify him to hold Grand Lodge office in Rhode Island. 
This amendment enabled Webb to be elected to successive Grand 
Lodge offices: as Junior Grand Warden in 1802, as Senior Grand 
Warden in 1803, as Deputy Grand Master in 1811, and finally, as 
Grand Master of Masons for the State of Rhode Island and 
Providence Plantations in 1813 and 1814. 
 

While Webb was occupied with his considerable family, business, 
and Masonic commitments, he was active on yet another front. 
 

Webb the Composer and Musician Takes the Stage 
 

Freemasonry was clearly a passion of Webbôs, but from his 
childhood, the true love of his life was music. In addition to his 
many other talents, Webb was an accomplished composer and 
musician. In fact, Webb personally composed the many musical 
compositions that he included in his edition of The Freemasonôs 
Monitor. 
 

During Webbôs lifetime, America was still in its infancy and was 
considered to be a cultural backwater. American music was a 
cacophony of styles, influences, and sounds ï tavern songs, sea 
shanties, slave songs, immigrant songs, and church hymns ïï 
that represented the patchwork fabric of the new country. 

(Continued on page 17) 
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Lodge a means of establishing a consistent direction, the goal of 
which is to align and maintain continuity within the Grand Line as 
we progress from one Grand Master to the next and onward with 
little or no deviation ñeither to the right or to the left and having 
eternity in view.ò The ñPlanò itself will not, nor can it be, ñcast in 
stone.ò  It must ï as a living document ï be fluid in nature, and as 
a result will need to be revisited periodically in order to continue to 
function to its fullest potential.  More on this as it progresses. 
 

Once again, we thank all who have responded to our request for 
information via the ñ5-Year Strategic Planò survey form.  We truly 
value your input in this important undertaking. 
 

While penning this my last message in this publication as Grand 
Master, I would like to avail myself of the opportunity to publicly ï 
in print ï thank everyone for their collective efforts and assistance 
in continuing to move this jurisdiction in a positive direction.  In an 
earlier issue, I mentioned that old adage which states ï ñthat no 
one can do it alone, it takes a villageò or in this case a TEAM ï 
thatôs T-E-A-M in capital letters.  That it was incumbent on ALL of 
us to work together as a TEAM to produce a successful outcome.  
I truly believe that we have, as a TEAM, had a successful year and 
I thank you for all your efforts on behalf of this Grand Jurisdiction.  
Whether you served this jurisdiction as a Grand Lodge Line Officer 
or as a Grand Lodge Committee member, each and every one of 
you was an integral participant this year and your assistance in all 
areas was and is truly appreciated. 
 

Moving on to the Grand Lodge Office Staff:  Maria, Diane, Marcee 
and Dave.  It has been a real joy to get to know you and work with 
you.  There has never been a dull moment this year.  Whatever I 
asked of you, either directly or through the Grand Secretary, you 
were always ready and willing to comply with to the best of your 
ability.  You are an important part of the TEAM and I thank you 
heartily. 
 

The inclusive Grand Council.  Brethren, thank you so much for 
what you do for The Grand Jurisdiction of Rhode Island and 
Providence Plantations.  Your counsel has been extraordinary, it 
has been my pleasure to work with you and you have made my 
load lighter as I have toiled in the quarry this year. 
 

R\W\ Keith P. Moan, my Grand Marshal.  Brother Keith, I am so 
proud to call you Brother.  You have been a ñsounding boardò, a 
counselor, a confidant and above all a friend.  Our travels from the 
Southern District to where we are today have brought us together 
in a way that might not have ever happened had it not been for our 
involvement in this ñGentle Craft.ò  Thank you for saying yes to the 
journey nine years ago when I approached you to be my Master of 
Ceremonies.  Thank you, my Brother.   
 

Finally, and certainly not the least ï YOU ï the brethren who make 
up the membership of this Grand Jurisdiction.  Without you and 
your dedication to this ñGentle Craftò, none of what we do or what 
Freemasonry stands for would be possible.  With Freemasonry 
first in your hearts and by your carrying the tenets of our institution 
out into the profane world in all your daily actions, you are the 
foundation on which this fraternity continues to build upon and 
grow.  MY BROTHERS ï THANK YOU!!! 
 

As always, may the Supreme Architect of the Universe bless and 
keep you and yours.  Please, brethren, remember those less 
fortunate, and do as you are able to comfort them and relieve their 
distress. 
 

Fraternally, 
 

Robert B. Ellston 
Robert B. Ellston 
Most Worshipful Grand Master 

 

1st Annual Masonic Charity Golf Classic Set for 
June 3 

 John Shaw, II 
 
The ñGo the Distanceò 1st Annual Masonic Charity Golf Classic is 
scheduled for June 3, at the Exeter Country Club with Mount 
Vernon Lodge to host the post-tournament BBQ and festivities.  
Proceeds from the tournament will go to The Dyslexia Foundation 
of Rhode Island, Autism Speaks and Shrinersô Hospitals. 
 

The tournament is open to all good men with an interest in 
Freemasonry.  So, invite the good men who have approached your 
lodge, your friends and your neighbors.  Go the Distance is also a 
fun way to get to know your brothers who are involved in the 
concordant bodies, such as Scottish Rite, York Rite, Commandery 
and The Shrine. 
 

Please register early to allow us extra time to pair you with the 
perfect foursome. We all have our regular golf partners, but this is 
an opportunity to show young men interested in Freemasonry that 
Masons are fun!  It also gives Master Masons a less formal 
platform to network and learn more about the concordant bodies.  
Visit https://www.facebook.com/masoniccharitygolfclassic or if 
youôre not on Facebook https://stpauls14.org/. 
 

Lots of volunteers are needed.  I am going in as Senior Warden at 
St Paulôs No.14 so I will be hosting an initial planning board 
meeting within the next few weeks.  I hope to have two of the top 
three officers at this planning meeting because each lodge and all 
of RI Freemasonry will benefit from this golf tournament.  Please 
email me jssquared32dfaam@gmail.com if you can help. 
 

I have also been approached by the Right Worshipful Deputy 
Grand Master Robert A Palazzo to organize a Grand Masterôs 
Invitational Golf Tournament at Chemawa Golf Course in North 
Attleborough, MA and a mini-golf tournament for non-golfers and 
golfers alike during his year as Grand Master.  The after-
tournament festivities will be hosted by Lafayette Lodge No. 47. 
Date to be determined.  Keep in mind that Friendship Lodge No. 7 
will host a golf tournament in early September at Crystal Lake Golf 
Club in Mapleville, RI.                                                                   ǅ 

 
 

 

 

 
 

Colonial Council Knight Masons Present Service Awards, 
Install Excellent Chief At 47th Annual  

 

December 4 marked the 47th Annual Assembly of Colonial Council 
#47 Knight Masons, Cumberland, RI. Excellent Chief Phil 
Crawford opened the meeting and had the honor of presenting two  
25-year service awards to Robert Allen and John Sutterley, both 
Past Excellent Chiefs. Congratulations to both of our distinguished 
brothers. 
 

Knight Masons, for those who may not be aware, is an invitational 
body originally sponsored by the Knight Masons of Ireland.  This 
chivalric order is open to all Master Masons who meet a certain set 
of requirements before being suggested for membership.  Cousins 
as they are called, take three degrees.  The first is Knight of the 
Sword.  This degree tells of Zerubbabelôs visit to the court of King 
Cyrus of Persia.  The second degree covers Zerubbabelôs visit to 
the court of King Darius.  The final degree tells of Zerubbabelôs 
return to his countrymen in Jerusalem.  So, by becoming a Knight 
Mason you are completing a sequence intimately related to the 
teachings of Freemasonry. 
 

With the business complete, W\John Lawson, Jr. was installed 

as the Councilôs next Excellent Chief.  W\Lawson is a long-time 
Freemason with many years of Masonic experience to guide him 

in his latest quest. Good Luck Excellent Chief.                              § 

Colonial Council Knight Masons  
 

 Robert Palazzo, R\W\DGM 

 

https://www.facebook.com/masoniccharitygolfclassic
https://stpauls14.org/
mailto:jssquared32dfaam@gmail.com
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Medal of Honor Day Focuses Recognition and 
Appreciation on Recipients 

 

By: R\W\Raymond Geer, Grand Historian 
 

Medal of Honor Day is a United States federal observance that is 
celebrated every year on March 25. It was created to honor the 
"heroism and sacrifice of Medal of Honor recipients for the United 
States." 
 

Public Law 101-564 Signed by President George H. W. Bush -
November 15, 1990: 
 

Whereas the Medal of Honor is the highest distinction that can be 
awarded by the president, in the name of the congress, to 
members of the armed forces who have distinguished themselves 
conspicuously by gallantry and intrepidity at the risk of their lives 
above and beyond the call of duty. Whereas public awareness of 
the importance of the Medal of Honor has declined in recent years; 
and whereas the designation of National Medal of Honor Day will 
focus the efforts of national, state, and local organizations striving 
to foster public appreciation and recognition of Medal of Honor 
recipients." 
 

At the Rhode Island Veterans Cemetery in Exeter, a few hundred 
yards down the road from our Masonic Veterans Memorial, is a 
memorial to Medal of Honor recipients from Rhode Island.  It 
contains the names of 34 Rhode Islanders who received the Medal 

of Honor. Richard Lynch RḈ WḈ Grand Curator/Librarian and 

Ronald P. Reed RḈ WḈ Grand Secretary were able to identify the 
following recipients who were Rhode Island Freemasons: 
 

Zenas Randall Bliss ï 7th Rhode Island Infantry ï St. Johns 
Lodge No. 1 
EA: Sept 28. 1863 | FC: Sept 28, 1863 | MM Sept 28, 1863 
Born: April 17, 1835 | Died January 2, 1900 |  
Action: Dec 13, 1862 | Fredericksburg, Va. 
 

This officer, to encourage his regiment, which had never before 
been in action, and which had been ordered to lie down to protect 
itself from the enemyôs fire, arose to his feet, advanced in front 
of the line, and himself fired several shots at the enemy at short 
range, being fully exposed to their fire at the time. 
 

Thomas P. Smith ï Army/Navy ï Doric Lodge No. 38 
Admitted Sept 8, 1915 from Adelphoi Lodge No. 353 in Keoto, 
IA 
Died: March 5, 1919 
Action: March 5 and 6, 1865 ï Saint Marks, FL 
 

As seaman serving on board the U.S.S. Magnolia Army in 
charge of Navy howitzers during the attack on St. Marks. 
Throughout this fierce engagement, Smith made remarkable 
efforts in assisting transport of the gun, and his coolness and 
determination in courageously standing by his gun while under 
the fire of the enemy were a credit to the service to which he 
belonged. 
 

Thomas T. Smith ï         ï Friendship Lodge No. 7 
EA: April 4, 1856 FC: June 6, 1857 MM: August 29, 1857 Died 
July 28, 1898 
Unable to find additional info. 
 

Michael F. Walsh ï US Navy ï Saint Paulôs Lodge No. 14 
EA: February 28, 1876 FC: April 10, 1876 MM: April 24, 1876 
Bylaws: June 15, 1876 
 

Serving on board the U.S.S. Leyden. For heroism at the time of 
the wreck of that vessel, January 21, 1903. 
 

Samuel E. Lewis ï US Army ï Mount Vernon Lodge No. 4 
 
 
 

 
EA: March 4, 1841 | FC: April 1, 1841 MM: April 1, 1841 Bylaws 
April 29, 1841 
Action: 1st Rhode Island Light Artillery at Petersburg, VA., 2 April 
1865 
 

Was one of a detachment of 20 picked artillerymen who 
voluntarily accompanied an infantry assaulting party and who 
turned upon the enemy the guns captured in the assault. 
 

Thomas Parker ï US Army ï Mount Vernon Lodge No. 4 
EA: May 12, 1870 FC: May 12, 1870 MM: May 26, 1870 Died: 
March 11, 1904 
 

Action: 2d Rhode Island Infantry at Petersburg, Va., April 2, 1865, 
at Sailors Creek, VA., 6 April 6, 1865 
 

Planted the first colors on the enemy's works. Carried the 
regimental colors over the creek after the regiment had broken 
and been repulsed. 
 

Thomas W. Smith ïUS Army--Saint Johnôs Lodge No. 1 
EA: April 10, 1851 FC: May 14, 1851 MM: June 20, 1851 
Bylaws: August 7, 1851 
For gallantry in action October 20, 1869, Chiricahua Mountains, 
Arizona Territory.  
 

David J. Naylor ï Navy ï Franklin Lodge No. 20 
EA: May1, 1867 FC: May 15, 1867 MM: May 22, 1867 
Bylaws: May 22, 1867 
 

Born: November 14, 1843. Died: February 7, 1926 
 

Served on board the U.S.S. Oneida in the engagement at Mobile 
Bay, 5 August 1864. Acting as powder boy at the 30-pounder 
Parrott rifle, Naylor had his passing box shot from his hands and 
knocked overboard where it fell into one of the Galena's boats 
which was under the bow. Jumping overboard, Naylor recovered 
his box, returned to his station, and continued to carry out his 
courageous actions throughout the engagement, which resulted in 
the capture of the rebel ram Tennessee and the damaging of Fort 
Morgan. 
 

Medal of Honor Evolved Over Time 
 

The Medal of Honor was not the first honor recognizing American 
soldiers for feats of bravery. During the Revolutionary War, the 
Continental Congress ordered special medals struck to recognize 
the outstanding achievements of several generals including 
George Washington, Horatio Gates, and Daniel Morgan. In 1780 
the fledgling legislative body also authorized a special medal be 
awarded to each of the three captors of Maj. John André, Benedict 
Arnold's British partner. Known as the André Medal, it was the first 
medal bestowed upon enlisted men by the colonial, and later U.S., 
government. 
 

Other special medals were ordered struck by the federal 
government as well as by different states and military 
commanders. But not until 1847, when the Certificate of Merit was 
approved, was a systematic award established to recognize 
privates in the Army for actions or feats of heroism in war and 
peacetime. In 1854 this honor was extended to noncommissioned 
officers, but it was not until 1905 that a medal was authorized to 
accompany the certificate. 
 

The Medal of Honor was the first medal for which all enlisted men 
in the U.S. military could be nominated. A bill introduced by the 
junior senator from Massachusetts, Henry Wilson, on February 17, 
1862, calling for the introduction of an Army Medal of Honor, was 
fashioned after a Navy medal bill signed by the President two 
months earlier. The Navy medal sought to "promote efficiency in 
the Navy" by awarding "upon such petty officers, seamen, 
landsmen, and marines as shall most distinguish themselves by 
their gallantry in action and other seamen like qualities during the 
present war."  

(Continued on Page 19) 
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Jenks Lodge No. 24 Presents  

SPEAKEASY  

 
Admission $35.00 includes pin and dinner  

Join us for a prohibition style cocktail and wear 

your best roaring 20s attire!  

There will also be a live 4 -piece band.  

All proceeds for this event support s  need ed  

repairs for our temple.  

Hope to see you there!  

April 30 th  

6:00p.m. to late  
 

St. Andrewôs Temple 

18 Turner Ave Riverside, ri  

 

 

Call of the Most Worshipful  
Grand Lodge of Rhode Island  
and Providence Plantations  

231 st  ANNUAL COMMUNICATION  
 

Brethren:  
 
The Annual Communication of the Grand Lodge of the Most Ancient and Honorable Society of Free and Accepted 
Masons for the State of Rhode Island and Providence Plantations will be held in Freemasonsô Hall, 222 Taunton 
Avenue, East Providence, Rhode Island 

 

Monday, May 23, 2022  
 

For the transaction of such business as shall regularly come before it and the installation of Grand Lodge officers 
for the ensuing Masonic year.  Grand Lodge will open promptly  at 9:00 oôclock a.m.  Masters and Wardens, or 
their proxies, are required to attend in business suits and to wear their official jewels. 
 
                                    Attest:                        Signed: 

         Ronald P. Reed                    Robert B. Ellston 
            Ronald P. Reed                                                Robert B. Ellston                       
           Grand Secretary                                                                                Grand Master  
 
Masters and Wardens of Subordinate Lodges only are entitled to send proxies who must be members of the same Lodge. 

 

 

GRAND LODGE  

OF RHODE ISLAND 

ANNUAL BANQUET 

 

Monday, May 23, 2022 

 

Rhodes on the Pawtuxet 
 

More information to follow! 
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RI Freemason 
Deadlines 

 
 

Publishing Schedule  
 
The Rhode Island Freemason is published 
four times based on a Masonic calendar 
year. Deadlines for submissions are listed 
below for each issue. 
 
The issues will be published as follows: 

  
 

DECEMBER/JANUARY/FEBRUARY 
Deadline: November 1st  

 

MARCH/APRIL/MAY 
Deadline: February 1st   

 

JUNE/JULY/AUGUST 
Deadline: May 1st   

 

SEPTEMBER/OCTOBER/NOVEMBER 
Deadline: August 1st  

 
  

 

 

From the Editor 
Dear Brethren, 
 

I thank everyone who submitted reports and articles for this issue.  Unfortunately, we did not 
have space for everyoneôs submissions.  Where appropriate, I have saved the material for 
our next issue.  As a reminder, please submit your material for future issues before the 
deadline date.  Space is on a first come, first serve basis.  As the deadline approaches, there 
is less and less space available and your material may not be published if received on or after 
the deadline date. 
  

A few simple guidelines are in order for submissions: 
 

¶ Please send all articles as MS Word, Word Perfect or Text documents. 

¶ Photographs or illustrations should be sent as Jpeg, Tiff or Bitmap files. 

¶ Please no PDF files, they will not be accepted. 

¶ The deadline for each issue is firm and submissions are on a first come, first serve 
basis, the sooner your article arrives the more likely it is to be included. 

¶ Please send files to rifreemason@rimasons.org addresses.  
 
 
 

                             
 

Editor:              Maria Doyle   

 

Associate Editor:             RḈWḈJack Anderson 
              
 

Editorial Advisor:             RḈWḈRonald P. Reed 
              RḈWḈGrand Secretary 

Interesting Historical Facts of Freemasonry  
In Rhode Island 

 

Selected from a review of the  
Annual Proceedings of the Grand Lodge 

15th Installment 
 

6/22/1941 A Sesqui-Centennial Chest containing masonic artifacts and historical 
documents was sealed for deposit in archives of Grand Lodge, not to be opened 
unless by vote of Grand Lodge until Annual Communication of year 1990, one 
year prior to Bi-Centennial Communication. At annual meeting May 18, 1942, by 
vote of Grand Lodge, the Grand Master opened the chest and deposited therein 
a Memorial received from Grand Lodge of District of Columbia. The chest is 
locked and keys transmitted to new Grand Master. 
 

11/17/1941 Resolution adopted: Masonic War Service Board constituted. PGM 
Winfield S. Solomon, founder of Overseas Lodge No. 40, Chairman. One dollar 
per capita assessed all lodges, exempting members whose current dues are 
remitted and less such members as are now in Armed Force of US. Welfare and 
Service Centers are established at Newport, Jamestown, Bristol, Providence, 
Quonset Point, Westerly and East Greenwich, also at various Forts and Camps. 
Resolution adopted; Each candidate for the Degrees shall contribute $2.00 for 
Endowment Fund of George Washington Masonic National Memorial. 
 
5/21/1945 One hundred Fifty-fifth Annual Communication of the Grand Lodge was 

omitted by order of M\W\Grand Master Herbert A. Crowell. This action resulted 
from a directive from Office of Defense Transportation; ñthat meetings of 
organizations of more than fifty persons from out of town be dispensed with, thus 
saving fuelò, then in short supply. (Remember coupons?) 
 
5/17/1947  Approved: that Grand Lodge provide a medal, ñChristopher Champlin 
Medalò to be awarded by Grand Master in his discretion to Masons of other 
jurisdictions who have attained preeminent positions of Masonic leadership. First 
awards to Peter A. Day, Past Senior Grand Warden and to Charles J. Ramage, 
Grand Master, Grand Lodge of Connecticut. (Note: In 1935 Grand Lodge 
established ñThe Grand Lodge of Rhode Island Service Medal.ò Three citations, 
for meritorious service, exemplary service and distinguished service.) 
 

To be continued. 

 

Need Help? 
 
Greetings Brethren, 
 

The possibility of obtaining Federal Grant 
monies to assist your lodge in funding capital 
improvement projects you may want to 
undertake may be available. This avenue comes 
to us through the dedicated work of our brothers 
in New Jersey, who were able to secure money 
to make much need building repairs. As you 
know there are no free lunches, so there is some 
work you need to do should you choose to take 
on this project. What Iôm seeking throughout our 
jurisdiction is a grant writer. If you possess that 
experience and specialized skill and youôre 
willing to give of your time and experience 
please let me know. It will not be demanding task 
but will again require skilled person. 
 

 Robert Palazzo, R\W\DGM 
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METRO DISTRICT 
R\W\ Rick Baccus., DDGM 

New Year Begins With Activities and Fellowship 
 

Mine is the sunlight, mine is the morning 
Born of the one light, Eden saw play 
Praise with elation, praise every morning 
Godôs recreation of the new day    
Songwriters: Cat Stevens/Eleanor Farjeon 
 

As the morning breaks on a new year, so Godôs light breaks on a 
new year of Masonic fellowship. Brother Rick Lynch, Lady Kay, my 
Lady Patti, and I want to wish you all Godôs Grace as we turn the 
pages of life on our new earthly calendars. 
 

Rick and I have definitely been turning pages of life in our district.  
First, I want to recognize what a tremendous effort that was put 
forth by the lodges of the Metro District in support of the District 
Charity to benefit RI Special Olympics. The lodges raised over 
$20,000 by participating in a Comedy Night in November and 
culminating with the Penguin Plunge on January 1 hosted by Jenks 
Lodge No. 24. I want to thank the Junior Wardens of the District 
for their hard work, Overseas Lodge No. 40 for supporting the 

Plunge, and W\ Anthony Amaral for all his behind-the-scenes 
coordination. 
 

Rick and I were present as Jenks Lodge No. 24 turned another 
page in their history at their Annual Communication on January 8. 

My congratulations go out to W\Stephen Stock on completing a 
very successful year and receiving his Past Masterôs Certificate. 
We had an excellent turnout at the semi-public installation of 
officers and congratulate Worshipful Master Mark Lomastro and 
his officers on their installation and we know they will have an 
excellent year.  
 

Two other pages should be set aside this year for Redwood Lodge 
No 35 and Overseas Lodge No 40. We had an excellent turnout 
for my visitation to Redwood Lodge on January 10 with a district 
suite of 17 brothers. The officer forum was a great experience with 

W\Stephan Stock discussing Masonic renewal at the lodge level.  
Overseas Lodge treated us and their four candidates to an 
excellent Entered Apprentice Degree. Congratulations to 

W\Frank DiMascio on the exemplification of an impressive 
degree.  
 

As we page ahead in our Masonic travels, Rick and I are looking 
forward to our visitations to Jenks Lodge in March, to Overseas 
Lodge in April, and our final visitation to St Johns Lodge No. 1P in 
April as well.  
 

As always, please feel free to contact me at rickbaccus@cox.net 
or at 401-413-6281.  
 

Morning has broken like the first morning 
Blackbird has spoken like the first bird 
Praise for the singing, praise for the morning 
Praise for them singing fresh from the world  
Songwriters: Cat Stevens/Eleanor Farjeon                                     

 
EAST BAY DISTRICT 

R\W\ Gilbert Fontes, DDGM 
 

Thinking About the Rule and Guide of the Holy Scriptures 
 

Jay and I thank the brethren for the warm hospitality during our 
time in the East Bay District. This being Jayôs mother district it, has 
been especially meaningful to us.  
 

 
Looking back, the East Bay District lodges have their annual 
communication scheduled from mid-December to late-January. 
Meaning that the entire East Bay District has a new slate of officers 
within a brief period. This can be a busy, hectic time for the 
installing team, who are, typically, happy to have the ritual packed 
ceremonies in the rear view.  
 

Thinking on that subject, I call your attention to the Charge to the 
Master. In the charge to the Worshipful Master, the District Deputy 
says, ñby diligent observance of the By-laws of your lodge, 
the Constitution of Freemasonry and, above all, the Holy 
Scripture, which are given to you as a rule and guide to your 
faithé.ò  I often ponder the text from this part of the charge. In it, 
the Worshipful Master is the one being told to use the scriptures 
as a rule and guide, not me. So, when I was a younger Mason, I 
didnôt really think too much about it. I was just careful not to walk 
between the Master and the Altar (or suffer winces from the 
sidelines). It took me a long time to absorb the truer meaning of 
my current understanding.  
 

We all understand each lodge has its own set of Bylaws, which are 
the rules to govern internal affairs of the individual lodge; and each 
jurisdiction has the Constitution of Freemasonry, which are the 
fundamental principles of the institution. Both documents are 
extremely important to us as Freemasons. But, what about those 
Holy Scriptures or the Great Light of Freemasonry? We as 
Freemasons have been taught to never walk across the space 
between the Master of the Lodge and his Holy Scriptures, why? 
Because they are the rule and guide of his faith; his personal 
conviction; his personal constitution from his personal Holy 
Scripture.  
 

I have learned Freemasons have long bridged the gap between 
political and religious, age and race, profession, and 
socioeconomic differences. My Holy Scripture may not be the 
same as your Holy Scripture, but at the end of the day it doesnôt 
matter. What matters is we are a group of men strong in our 
convictions, to take upon ourselves, to improve ourselves, to 
become all we were meant to be. My best wishes on your personal 
journey.  
 

Speaking of journeys, Jay and I will continue ours, Grand Master 
Elect Robert Palazzo, has appointed us to represent his office in 
the Metro District.  
 

Lastly, congratulations to all of the East Bay District brethren and 
officers. Specifically, the following brethren, chosen to leadership 
roles in their respective lodges: 
 

Thomas Fredrick Butts, installed Worshipful Master - 
Washington Lodge No. 3, on October 16, 2021. 
Juan Carlos Payero, installed Worshipful Master - St. 
Johnôs Lodge No. 1, on December 20, 2021. 
William Leo Gervais, installed Worshipful Master - 
Adelphoi Lodge No. 33, on January 4, 2022. 
Danny Soares Cordeiro, installed Worshipful Master - St. 
Albanôs Lodge No. 6, on January 19, 2022. 
Charles O'Hara, IV, installed Worshipful Master - St. 
Paulôs Lodge No.3, on January 25, 2022. 

         

NORTHERN DISTRICT  
RḈWḈ Eric E. Grist, Jr., DDGM 

 

Enjoying a Broad Range of Activities in the Northern District 

When last we left our intrepid adventurers, that would be John and 
me, it was the end of October. Since then, many events have come 
and gone in the Northern District. The officers of Mt. Moriah Lodge 
No. 8 and Morning Star Lodge No. 13 have been installed. We 
have had official visitations at Friendship Lodge No. 7 and Morning 
Star Lodge.  

(Continued on page 10) 
 

Report from the Masonic Districts 

mailto:rickbaccus@cox.net
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(Continued from page 9) 
 

If you ever get a chance to witness the ladies of Eastern Star put 
on the skit ñWhat Happens During a Lodge Meetingò please do so! 
We visited Lafayette Lodge No. 47 for their December meeting 
featuring the Cleft Singers from Cumberland High School, and 
were present for Mt Moriah Lodgeôs annual ñóWetting of the Hat.ò  
 

The highlight for me though, has to be seeing Worshipful John 
Kent receiving his 25-year pin. The presentation was performed by 

Past Master W\Richard Barrows who was one of Johnôs line 
officers during his time in the East. It was an emotional and 
heartfelt event. I believe everyone there was moved and a bit 

choked up from listening to W\Barrowsô words. Congratulations 
John and hereôs to the next 25 years! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                              
 

 
 
 

Through the cacophony of information that is social media, I see a 
trend towards comments such as: 
 

After I make plans to go out, I immediately wish I didnôt. 
I like my dog, my cat, and maybe three other people.  
There is nothing better than being home alone with no                      
commitments.  

 

We seem to think it is better not to commit. Rather, it is better to 
ñkeep our options openò in order to have total flexibility in our 
schedule; to not be held responsible for anything or to anyone.  
 

I am currently in the middle of a book ñDedicated: The Case for 
Commitment in an Age of Infinite Browsingò by Pete Davis. If you 
have eight minutes, listen to a commencement speech he 
delivered at Harvard University in 2018 that can be found on 
YouTube. In the book, he speaks about our tendencies not to 
commit. Such as our ability to sit in front of a television and surf 
channels without ever deciding on a show, or more currently sit 
and sift through mountains of shows. Before we realize it, 30 
minutes passed with no choice made. We seem to want to always 
keep our options open by applying ñinfinite browsing modeò to all 
aspects of our lives. While having options is a wonderful thing, we 
enjoy more choices each day, food, entertainment, travel, people, 
etc., than any generation of people since the beginning of time. But 
what satisfies us? Are we satisfied after browsing for an hour? Do 
we feel complete starting something then switching to something 
else? Only to switch again when something else catches our 
attention. 
 

Only when we truly commit can we feel genuinely rewarded. Giving 
focused effort, work, and attention returns a satisfaction that 
cannot be found when we are simply ñkeeping our options open.ò 
So, pick a project, a role, a cause and focus time and energy 
towards it. It doesnôt need to be large or complex. It needs to be 
something important to you that you are willing to commit yourself 
to. I guarantee the feeling you receive will be 100 times greater 

than sitting on the sidelines and ñkeeping your options open.ò      § 
 

 

 
CENTRAL DISTRICT 

R\W\ Stephan H. Saraidarian, DDGM 
 

Sharing the Workload Builds Stronger Lodges 

Time continues to fly by at a rapid pace.  It seems like only 
yesterday that Jason and I were installed in the Central District, yet 
as of the writing of this article, all the Central Districtôs lodges have 
had their annuals and had new officers installed. They have run 
successful events both social and charitable.  We are only months 
away from the end of our term in the Central District and there is 
so much we hope to experience before we officially leave it.  We 
are looking forward to getting to know the brethren even better via 
our visitations, both official and unofficial, to these wonderful 
lodges. 
 

As I travel, I have noticed a reoccurring theme among lodges.  In 
every lodge you see a few brothers who do the lionôs share of the 
work.  I applaud them, I really do, but I worry about these brothers 
as well.  They are the ones on committee after committee, filling 
officer positions whenever needed, taking parts in degrees and 
interviewing candidates.  That is a lot of pressure to put on a few 
brothers and while I am sure they can take it and, in some 
situations, may even ask for it, I still worry.   
 

I know this is something that came about naturally and with no ill 
intent.  Many lodges see a brother of talent and determination and 
think, ñGive it to him.  He will do an excellent job.ò  Unfortunately, 
sometimes this goes from ñaskingò to being what the lodge 
ñexpectsò from the brother.  You may even have the brother 
insisting it is his ñjobò and find it difficult to institute a change or be 
willing to accept assistance with it.  
  

However, we, as brothers, need to understand that this isnôt good 
for the lodge or the individual.  We joined this fraternity so we could 
improve ourselves.  For those doing the lionôs share of the work I 
worry that they arenôt getting the downtime needed for self-
reflection or to enjoy the fun and fellowship the Craft has to offer.   
 

For those brothers not able to do any work because others are 
volunteering to do the lionôs share, I worry they are not getting the 
experiences needed to spark self-reflection.  That doesnôt even 
take into consideration those brothers just enjoying an easy way 
out of work they should be doing by virtue of their station in the 
lodge.  Nor does it consider the pressure those brothers who take 
on those duties put on themselves as they begin to see it as part 
of their identity.  They begin to think who am I if I am not this person 
in lodge?   
 

Why am I bringing this up?  One, I was watching ñEncantoò with 
my kids and the song ñsurface pressureò inspired me to write about 
this topic and, two, if you take the time to look you will see this at 
work, at home, even the way siblings treat each other.  This is 
something that becomes systemic in the way we live our lives.  The 
essence of your personality is everywhere you go.  How many of 
us look at some brothers and think ñhow does he carry all that 
weight that would have pulled me under?ò and how many have 
wondered ñwho am I if I canôt do it all?ò   
 

We must be cognizant of who we are and who we want to be, and 
we need to help our brothers do the same.  The solution to this  
problem is easy to write about but hard to implement.  We have to 
offer to help where we can, we must accept the help that is offered, 
and sometimes we must learn to say no and suggest someone 
else who can do it.  If you are thinking that brothers donôt stay in 
lodge, so we just donôt have enough members to handle the 
workload, I say in response that some brothers would stay if they 
were given a reason to stay.  What better reason than to feel 

needed and feel heard.                                                                 § 
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SOUTHERN DISTRICT 

R\W\ Mazen Alsabe, DDGM 
 

I would like to start by congratulating Right Worshipful Michael 
Cunningham on his appointment as next yearôs District Deputy 
Grand Master for the Southern District.  
 

This Masonic year is moving at a fast pace, and Worshipful Amaral 
and I are continuing to enjoy our travels in the Southern District. 
 

I hope that all brethren and their families had a joyous, jubilant, 
and blessed holiday season.  I am very grateful for my family and 
the opportunity to serve the fraternity in the Southern District.  It is 
an honor that I cherish.   
 

Our Official Visit to Mount Vernon Lodge No. 4 was excellent on 
November 4, and I am grateful to all the brethren accompanied me 
on my suite.   
 

W\ Amaral and I have been busy visiting lodges in the Southern 
District.  We had the pleasure and honor to attend Franklin Lodgeôs 
Annual Communication on January 15 to install their new 
Worshipful Master and line officers. The dayôs events were a 
statement of warmth, friendliness, hospitality, and generosity.  

Congratulations to the incoming Worshipful Master W\Edward E. 
Lowe and to his line officers.  Congratulations also to the Past 

Master of Franklin Lodge, W\Brett Marggraff, on a successful 
year.  It was an honor to me and to Franklin Lodge to have the 
Most Worshipful Grand Master in attendance at the Installation. 
 

I am looking forward to my fraternal official visits to Hope Lodge 
No. 25 on March 9, Charity Lodge No. 23 on April 14, and Franklin 
Lodge No. 20 on May 10.  On a special note, I would like to give 

kudos to W\ Mark Moore of Hope Lodge and his line officers on 
their dedication to traveling throughout the Southern District.  
These brothers are everywhere!  I really love the energy, the 
bonding and enthusiasm I see. 
 

W\ Amaral and I are looking forward to continuing our travels 
throughout the Southern District.  We hope to see you as we travel! 
 

May the blessings of Heaven rest upon you, your families, and all 
regular Masons.                                                                            ǅ 
 

 
 
 
 

St. Johns Lodge No. 1 Providence 
 WḈTimothy L. Culhane, PM 

 

St. Johns No.1 Providence has had an active late autumn and 
early winter and is looking forward to a productive spring this year. 
The stated communication on November 17, 2021 became a very 
informative evening with a presentation by Marc J. Dunkleman.  He 
spoke about changes in our lives and how our perception may be 
formed by our connections with others, and especially about 
neighborly and social relationships and the role of civic 
organizations as the fabric of society changes.  It was a very 
thought provoking evening.   
 

Decemberôs stated communication was held on December 15 and 
was a very special evening.  St. Johns No. 1P was honored to 
welcome our Most Worshipful Grand Master Robert B. Ellston for 
his official visitation to the Metro District.  He was accompanied by 
a very large suite that filled the space in the lodge room west of 
the altar.  The program for the evening was a presentation by Dr. 
Teresa Neff, Senior Lecturer in Music at MIT and the Handel and 
Haydn Societyôs Historically Informed Performance Fellow.  She 
spoke on "The Musical World of Thomas Smith Webb."  She 
elaborated on Webbôs passion for music, his involvement in the 
formation of the Handel and Haydn Society, and the important role 
he played in promoting the appreciation of music. 

 
 

On January 19 St. Johns No.1P conferred the Fellowcraft Degree 
on seven candidates.  The officers of the lodge delivered an 
exemplary degree highlighted by the delivery of the Middle 
Chamber Lecture in long form by Bro. Senior Deacon Jason 
Shealy.  His 26-minute delivery was inspirational and performed 

with professionalism, grace, and passion.  W M  Joshua Irizarry 
further demonstrated the excellence of the degree work with a 
meaningful and vibrant delivery of the Letter G.  Congratulations 
to the new Fellowcraft and to the worshipful master, wardens and 
officers for an extraordinary degree experience. 
 

In addition to the stated communication, December saw two of the 
lodgeôs annual events take place.  The Holiday Party was held on 
December 11 at the Alpine Country Club.  It was very well attended 
and was a wonderful evening for all.  The annual holiday food 
basket event was held on December 18 with 100 baskets filled and 
delivered to families in need throughout our communities.  A 
special thanks goes to Daylight Lodge No. 48 who prepared a 
wonderful breakfast for the participants. 
 

Upcoming, St. Johns No.1P will begin conferring the Master 
Mason degree on all available candidates on Wednesday, March 
16 with the lodge to open at 5:30 pm.  A special communication 
will be held on Saturday, March 19 to complete the degree work 
with lodge opening at 9:00 am.   
 

Aprilôs regular communication will be on Wednesday April 20 with 

lodge opening at 5:30 pm.  This will be the last visitation of R W  
District Deputy Grand Master Rick Baccus to the Metro District.  
The speaker for the evening will be journalist and author Colin 
Woodard, who will present a program on his award-winning book 
American Nations.  Military History Quarterly says of American 
Nations, ñWoodard persuasively argues that since the founding of 
the United States, eleven distinct geographical ónationsô have 
formed within the Union, each with its own identity and set of 
values.ò  This promises to be an impressive and intellectually 
stimulating evening. 
 

St. Johns No.1P will hold its May communication on Wednesday 
May 18, opening at 6:00 pm.  The speaker for the evening will be 

W Timothy Culhane who will present a program on ñThe 
Involvement and Influence of St. Johns Lodge No. 1 Providence 
Free and Accepted Masons in the Burning of the H.M.S. Gaspeeò.  
This program is especially appropriate as we will be only a few 
weeks away from the 250th Anniversary of the burning of HMS 
Gaspee and the numerous events that constitute Gaspee Days.  
As always, if you are going to join us for dinner, please make 
reservations by calling 401-861-1757 or by email at 
reservationsSJ1P@gmail.com.  Please, make reservations no 
later than the Sunday immediately before the meeting.  For more 
up to date information about upcoming events and 
communications at St. Johns No. 1 P, please visit our website at 

www.stjohns1p.com.                                                                     § 
 

St. Albanôs Lodge No. 6 
WḈ William D. Stephens, PM 

 

Our recent, semi-public installation of officers was a joy to behold.  
It felt like emerging from hibernation.  Being vaccinated, knowing 
its health benefits, and precautions being more accepted, and our 
large lodge room, made it possible to host one of the largest 
attendances we have had in a long time.  
 

We were pleased to welcome Senior Warden, Danny Cordeiro to 
our Oriental Chair. Now Worshipful Master Cordeiro, his Wardens, 

Bob Hopkins and W\M.J. Benevides, and the other officers and 
members of the lodge have the momentum to continue or 
emergence. 

(Continued on page 12) 

 

 

NEWS FROM AROUND THE LODGES 
 

mailto:reservationsSJ1P@gmail.com
http://www.stjohns1p.com/
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This past year we all saw us go from virtual meetings to in-person 
with restrictions, to travelling with restrictions, and cautious, low 
attendance at events. The need for caution is certainly not over, 
but we seem to be taking it more in stride.  
 

The East Bay District lodges found it necessary to postpone the 
Robbie Burns Charity Dinner, which has been rescheduled for 
Saturday, April 9, still at the Historic Warren Armory.  It will be a 
traditional Burns dinner with appropriate ceremonies, including 
scotch of course.  The piping of the haggis will begin the 

celebration at 6:00 p.m. Call W\Bill Stephens at (401) 524-2111 
for information.  Information and ticket purchase are available 
on the St. Albanôs website, www.stalbans6.org/burns.  
 

We are heavily involved with preparations to host the 69th Annual 
International Gathering of Masonic Lodges Named for St. Alban 
this October.  One of the major activities will be a tiled 
communication held at Grand Lodge.  We hope many of our 
brethren from other lodges in the jurisdiction will accept our 

invitation to attend.                                                                       § 
 

Mt. Moriah Lodge No. 8 
W\Roger Lepire, PM 

 

Our November meeting was our Installation of officers.  From the 
time I became a member until I was Worshipful Master for the 
second time in 2004-2005, I had never seen a semi-public 
installation at Mt. Moriah.  Now it has become normal every year.  
I must admit that having family and friends there to see our 
Worshipful Master and line officers move up is very special, 
particularly when itôs done well. 
 

The installation was done to perfection.  The prologue was given 
by Worshipful Rowan A. Gottschalk, with Right Worshipful Robert 
A. Drisko and Brother Hector Calderon.  It was about the history of 
Freemasonry and Iôm sure all the members and guests were 
absolutely impressed by their deliverance of the history. 
 

The installation was conducted by R\W\District Deputy Grand 

Master Eric E. Grist and his Grand Master of Ceremonies W\ 
John Kent.  They were perfect in every respect.  The new 
Worshipful Master, James Ryan McNelis, Esq., then spoke a few 
words and here are his opening remarks.  
 

 ñI accept with humility the honor which you have tonight conferred 
upon me. I accept it with resolve to do all that I can for the welfare 
of this lodge, and for the good of our local community.  We aspire 
to make every member and guest proud of the efforts and work we 
will do.ò Grand Master Robert B. Ellston then congratulated the 

new officers and the installing suite.  Even though M\W Bob was 
graceful in his praise, he still managed to get in enough humor to 
keep all the guests laughing.  It was an altogether great evening. 

I must congratulate W\Jim Robinson and R\W\Ron Reed on 
receiving the prestigious Franklin Ball Award.  They are both 
deserving of this honor. 
 

Our new W\M\Ryan McNelis was born in R.I. and is 42 years 
old. He was drawn to Freemasonry because of stories of his great 

grandfather who was a member in Massachusetts. W\Ryan 
graduated in 2001 with a bachelorôs degree. He graduated in 2005 
with a masterôs degree, and he graduated in 2010 with a law 
degree.  He is proud that he had three degrees even before 
becoming a Freemason. He enjoys travel, swimming/scuba diving, 
history and baseball.  He has never been married and has no 
children. Ryan is a practicing attorney with a general law practice, 
focusing on evictions, family law, and estate planning. 

Our December meeting was The Wetting of The Hat.  This is the 
second Mt. Moriah tradition that began so long ago that no living 
member knows when it began. It takes place on a new Masterôs 
first meeting after being installed, and on that day the he pays for 
all the food and beverages consumed that evening.  The Hat is 
then passed around and members and guests put in whatever they 
want to help defray the cost.  Itôs always an enjoyable meeting, and 
this one was no different. 
 

This year was different in that the work of the evening was the 
DeMolay boys putting on a degree for the members and guests.  It 
was an excellent degree put on to perfection.  I had seen several 
degrees put on by the Rainbow girls, who also perform great 
degrees, but this is the first time Iôve seen DeMolay.  These young 
people deserve a lot of praise for their dedication to their crafts.  
They work hard and are very principled.  
 

Our sick report from W\Jim Bethel is as follows.  Bob Herbert who 
is still recuperating from severe burns on one leg is doing much 
better, and Al Larivierre is also coming along well from his medical 
problems.  Jim is pleased to report that he has heard of no new 

illnesses among the members.                                                      § 

 
 

Harmony Lodge No. 9 
Brother Jan A. Zukowski 

 

Springtime Signals a Busy Season 

Ralph Marston once penned, ñRest when youôre weary. Refresh 
and renew yourself, your body, your mind, your spirit. Then get 
back to work.ò  
 

Springtime, for us here in Southern New England, allows for us to 
witness nature return from the rest of a long winter and come back 
to life.  With the change of seasons, we, too, pick up our working 
tools with a renewed sense of purpose and brotherhood to 
continue our work for the betterment of all Godôs creatures. As 
always, we extend our hands and hearts to all our brothers in our 
Grand Jurisdiction, and beyond, and wish that you make Harmony 
Lodge No. 9 a part of your travels this spring. 
 

December provided many opportunities for fellowship and charity, 
starting with the annual wrapping of gifts and decorating of the 
lodge on December 4 in preparation for the annual Christmas 
Party.  On December 12 we celebrated our annual Childrenôs 
Christmas Party, which was a lot of fun.  Great job to Senior 
Steward Adam Clement for planning a wonderful day, and thanks 
to Chaplin Ralph Carlini for providing a reading of ñTwas the Night 
before Christmasò for the children.  The brethren also paid visits to 
our sick and shut-in on December 18 and Harmonyôs Holiday 
Luncheon with the Ladies of Harmony was held on January 16. 
 

Upcoming Monthly Communications and degrees: 

¶ March 1 ï Dinner 6:30pm, lodge opens 7:30pm 

¶ March 12 ï EA Degree, lodge opens 9am, 12pm lunch 

¶ April 5 ï Dinner 6:30pm, lodge opens 7:30pm 

¶ May 3 ï Dinner 6:30pm, lodge opens 7:30pm 

¶ June 7 ï Past Masterôs Meeting and Steak Fry, lodge 
opens 6:30pm, dinner to follow 

   

As always, please refer to www.harmony9.org and the monthly 
Trestleboard for specific details, including instructions for placing 
reservations, upcoming dates and events. Please continue to 

support your lodge and participate as you are able.                     § 

 
 
 
 
 

 

http://www.stalbans6.org/burns
http://www.harmony9.org/
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Franklin Lodge No. 20 
Bro. Joshua Bedoya 

Franklin Lodge No. 20 Holds Festive Installation 
 

On Saturday, January 15 Franklin Lodge No. 20 hosted its annual 
installation of officers with the assistance of our Grand Lodge. 
Specifically, MḈWḈ Grand Master Robert B. Ellston and RḈWḈ 
District Deputy Grand Master for the Southern District Mazen M. 
Alsabe were in attendance with their respective line of officers: 
RḈWḈ Assistant Grand Lecturer Michael R. Northup RḈWḈ 
Associate Grand Chaplain Michael H. Southern, and WḈ Master 
of Ceremonies for the Southern District Anthony M. Amaral.  
 

As noted by Secretary RḈWḈ Daniel Rzewuski, the following 
geographic locations were represented by brethren of our craft at  
the installation and festivities:  All RI districts, the RI Grand Lodge, 
and brethren from outside the RI Grand Jurisdiction.  The dinner 
was in line with lodgeôs longstanding reputation for providing a 
jubilee to our brethren.  Nothing short of prime rib and a carefully                                                                                                                                                               
paired wine would allow the brothers of the lodge to continue the 
standard we set each year.  Please note that the feast provided by 
the lodge was prepared by the lodgeôs secret chefs, Bro. Robert 
Caron, who is currently serving as the newly installed Senior 
Warden, and Rob Tierney.  Besides conjuring the divine meal for 
the night, Robert Caron lives and breathes the principle tenets of 
our craft. In recognition of this admirable achievement and 
example, he was awarded our lodgeôs Mason of the Year award. 

This laurel was granted by the lodgeôs outgoing WḈM\Brett 
Marggraff.  Some lucky brethren walked away with treasures from 
the lodgeôs raffle.   
 

At the lodgeôs fete the epitome of the Craft was on display, 
brotherly love between men who share the highest values and 
ethics.  Crates of refreshments from the French III Republic were 
broken open, cake was divided, and treats were freely accessible.  
The conversations that could be overheard from business, 
philosophy, history, satire, and the Patriotôs game were plenty.  
 

The partners of our bothers were pleased to spend time with 
friends theyôve met through their husbandôs journey in the Craft.  
Each officerôs partner left with a bouquet gifted by the lodgeôs 
Senior Steward RḈWḈDavid Crandall and Junior Steward 

RḈWḈRay. Watching the festivities, which went all the way until 
the early morning, demonstrated the family Freemasonry provides, 
which can only be achieved by the practice of brotherly love.  
 

At the annual, brotherly love, relief, and a search for truth were 
plentiful, and Iôm confident if any brother was asked about that 
night, they would speak with praise.  Franklin Lodge hopes our 
brethren will join us in our 2022 ambitions; stay tuned for details 
from our secretary as these develop.  The first major event the 
lodge will hold is a tea social for partners and widows of 
Freemasons. The brothers are excited to plan the tea pairings with 

complimentary foods.                                                                   § 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                                                    
 
 

 
Jenks Lodge No. 24 

Bro. Rick Wilmott 
Busy Schedule Ahead for Jenks Lodge 

 

Jenks Lodge No. 24 has been very busy since our annual meeting 
on January 8, at which Worshipful Master Stephen Stock was 
awarded his Masterôs Certificate by Right Worshipful District 
Deputy Grand Master for the Metro District Rick Baccus. Mark 
Lomastro was voted in as Worshipful Master for the ensuing year.  
 

The installing team and prologue team did a fantastic job. All who 
attended enjoyed the Korean food and also the music and dancing 
provided by DJ Serge Saraidarian.  The new Worshipful Master 

would like to extend his greetings and reiterate his invitation to you 
for all of our many upcoming lodge events. 
 

We held a stated communication on January 24, which included 
voting on new applicants and a new affiliate member, and a 

thought-provoking presentation by W\ Jason Rainone. The 
meeting also featured the presentation of engraved bricks from the 
former Jenks Lodge/Pawtucket Masonic Temple to prominent 

former Barney Merry Lodge members, M\W\Grand Master 

Robert Ellston, R\W\DDGM at Large David Lancaster and 

R\W\ Grand Secretary Ronald Reed.  
 

March 24 is our official DDGM visitation with R\W\Rick Baccus, 
who will be presenting 50-year medals, and April 25 will be the 
following stated communication. 
 

Lastly, we are very excited for our first, and possibly annual, Jenks 
Speakeasy, which will be held at the lodge on April 30, featuring 
dinner, a band and dancing, and period themed drinks. We are 
getting low on tickets, so if youôre interested, please contact our 

W\M\Mark Lomastro. Jenks members and our ladies all look 
forward to seeing our brethren and guests from within and without 
the jurisdiction, and invite you to dress in period clothing if youôd 

like. Letôs see those flapper dresses and spats!                  § 
 
 

COLLEGIVM LVMINOSVM 
WḈ Russell Lorenson, Chancellor 

Whatôs in a Date? 
 

Have you ever wondered about Masonic dates,  6022 AL versus 
the standard 2022 AD? OK who is AL why are the dates named 
after him? AL stands for Anno Lucis, a Latin phrase meaning In 
the Year of Light. AD - Anno Domini, means ñIn the Year of Our 
Lord.ò  So, when Jesus was born, AD starts, and it was determined 
in the Bible that the world started 4000 years before that, so AL is 
calculated by adding 4000 to AD.  
 

That is the Collegivm Lvminosvm bringing Light! 
 

The Collegivm Lvminosvm Hillary term meeting was held on Jan 
31, 2022 at St. Andrews Temple in Riverside. It was my first 
meeting as Chancellor, since we cancelled the Michaelmas term 
meeting because of coronavirus considerations. I want to thank 
the St. Andrews Temple Committee and the Masters of Adelphoi 
Lodge No.33 and Jenks Lodge No.24 for their support of the 
Collegivm, and all the brothers that came out for the meeting. The 

program was a discussion by R\WḈ Steve Stock, starting with the 
sentence, ñWhat if Lucifer?ò Brothers then wrote out the finish to 
the sentence and we talked them over, an interesting discussion 
to say the least.  Context and complete thoughts mean everything 
in communications, as we so often learn and relearn, in my case 
anyway.  
 

The next meetings of the Collegivm Lvminosvm will be on April 28,  
and a ñYet to be determined date,ò which will be a 

(Continued on page 14) 
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reschedule of the cancelled September meeting, if we can find an 
open date. The program for the September meeting lent itself to 
the outdoor lodge ï so we are going to try to get it in between the 
snowstorms, rain drops and the meetings we all are attending ï so 
stay tuned. 
 

Please note that the April 28 meeting is a change from the Blue 
Book date.  My apologies on this snafu. Stay well we will see you 

soon!!                                                                                            § 
 

District Coordinators Have an Important Role 
In the Future of the Craft 

Douglas J. Grant, R\W\Senior Grand Warden 
 

As many of you know, we have appointed several brothers to fill a 
new role that is desperately needed in our jurisdiction. The new 
position is called District Coordinator (DC).  
 

The duties of the DC are to receive valid inquiries from the internet 
and reach out to these people who are inquiring about our Craft to 
determine if they have an interest in Freemasonry. The DC then 
chooses a lodge in his district that would be most appealing to the 
new inquirer and sends the information to the secretary of the 
lodge to continue the conversation and the possible vetting 
process by the lodge to determine if that person might be a good 
candidate for Freemasonry.  The DC then follows up with the 
secretary of the lodge and the new inquirer to help with the process 
and determine if the lodge or the inquirer needs any further help 
with the vetting process. 
 

The entire process is recorded in our Grand View system and 
updated at each step of the process. Notes about the interaction 
with the inquirer are also recorded in Grand View. Hopefully the 
inquirer becomes a Freemason after everyone, but most 
especially the lodge and the lodgeôs investigation team, is satisfied 
that this new inquirer will be a good addition and brother in our 
Craft. 
 

As a result of our rapidly changing world, we have painfully 
recognized that there is a huge need to understand and take 
advantage of the new technologies that are used by the younger 
generations as the method for communicating.  Although we still 
receive inquiries about our Craft through the tried-and-true 
methods of face-to-face conversations and referrals from brothers 
in our lodges, we have discovered over the past several years that 
many people ask about our Craft through the internet. Many of 
these inquiries are from men ranging from 18 years to 60 years of 
age who want to know more about what we do. We would be 
remiss if we did not reach out to these curious people and find out 
if they might be good men that could offer something to our 
fraternity.  
 

Times have changed and we must recognize this. Although we 
would be introducing new people to our Craft through different 
means, it does not change who we are as a united fraternity. Nor 
does this change the tenets to which we subscribe. All we are 
doing is finding good men through a different channel so that we 
can fulfill their request to become better men. Our duty is to help 
them do it if they are qualified and have the desire to become a 
member. 
 

I am looking forward to working with the District Coordinators and 
the lodges in the years to come. To fulfill an obvious need and help 
our jurisdiction transition to this new era while sustaining the tenets 
of our craft and working toward a common goal.  If anyone has any 
questions about this, please reach out to me directly. I look forward 
to helping however I can make this a success for everyone.  
 

May the blessings of Heaven rest upon us and all regular Masons. 

 

 

Roger Williams Priory Reopens for Work, Annual Meeting 

Lafayette Lodge No. 47 was the site of the 69th Annual 
Communication of Roger Williams Priory #48, Knights of the York 
Cross of Honour held on December 4, Mark Thompson, Eminent 
Prior, presiding.  The Priory did not meet over the past year due to 
the coronavirus enemy.  
 

Now back to work, the Priory received its first member since the 
shutdown.  Sir Knight David Armstrong became the latest to enter 
this esteemed body.  As a Knight of the York Cross of Honour, you 
are a proven servant of the Masonic fraternity, your inspiration has 
come from your past, your duty is to the present, your hope is in 
the future.  No individual should aspire to membership in K.Y.C.H.  
When a man has done the required work and done it well, then 
and only then, can one be proposed for membership.  
 

With the work complete, it was time to transfer authority to our new 
Eminent Prior, Right Worshipful Rick Baccus. The installing team 
was led by Past Eminent Prior Steven E. Smith, who, along with 
some very distinguished Freemasons, performed an exemplary 
installation.  Eminent Prior Baccus was adorned with the jewel of 
his office. 
 

We wish Eminent Baccus and his slate of officers the very best in 
the year to come. With several candidates in waiting, I urge Sir 
Knights to attend the next meeting on March 5.  Hope to see you 
then.                                                                                       ǅ 

 
 
 
 
 

Brethren who have visited our lodge have probably seen the 
Thackery Hall plaque on the door entering the north side of the 
second floor. It is likely that few know much about Charles 
Thackery. Worshipful Charles Thackery was Master of St. Albanôs 

Lodge No. 6 in the years of 1885 and 1886. W\Thackery passed 
away 46 years later as a 50-year member. 
 

Obituary of Mr. Charles Thackery from the Bristol Phoenix 
November 1, 1932 
 

ñéMr. Thackery, who was in his 85th year, held the office of Tyler 
in the Masonic order for the past 25 years. He also had the 
distinction of not having missed a meeting of St, Alban's Lodge for 
50 years. Through his long association with St. Alban's Lodge, Mr. 
Thackery was a familiar figure to Masons throughout the State.  
 

Joining St. Alban's Lodge during the time that the late William T. 
C. Wardwell, who was later to become Lieut. Governor of the 
State, was [the]Master [of the lodge]. Mr. Thackery gave all his 
spare time to the Masonic order, and in 1885 was rewarded for his 
many years of honest endeavors by being named Master of the 
Lodge. 
 

When a young man, Mr. Thackery was actively engaged as a 
member of the Bristol Train of Artillery and the Dreadnaught Hook 
and Ladder Company of the local fire department. He also held 
many of the offices in Hope Chapter R A. M., an organization he 
joined more than 50 years ago.éò 
 

St. Albanôs Lodge No. 6 F. & A. M. has a long and rich history in 
Bristol spanning over 221 years. At the heart of that long and rich 

history are people like W\Charles Thackery.                             § 
 

 Roger Williams Priory 
By: Robert Palazzo, R\W\DGM 

 

Spotlight on the History of St. Albanôs Lodge No.6 
By: Bro. Albert A. Ferri 
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If you have ever been camping once, a few times or are a 
seasoned veteran, youôll understand why the winter months can 
really drag on.  We wait, wait, and wait but then it happens, after 
all those long cold grey dayséSPRING!  
 

Boy, when we see those buds popping through the soil campers 
know that the time is close to getting out the equipment, cleaning 
and loading the gear or preparing the RV to hit the road.  I donôt 
know what it is, however, all of us just start to get what I call 
ñcampers itchò--that magical time of spring when you know youôll 
already have reservations made, hiking trails picked, and 
destinations selected for sightseeing. 
 

All of us that are members of the RI Shriners Camping Club were 
getting ready way back in January.  Sites at campgrounds are 
getting harder to secure so we really must plan.  We always place 
deposits on both near and far locations that provide us a mixture 
of familiar and unknown sites.  We believe it is the variety and 
travel challenges that keep us seeking out all these interesting 
spots.  It surely keeps us together.  
 

This year we have several things going on such as our trip to 
Fishermanôs Memorial, one of our local favorites.  Our new pick 
this season is Pigeon Forge, Tennessee where thereôs so much to 
do and see our heads will spin trying to find time to just chill by the 
campfire.  I have it on good authority that Dolly herself may already 
know those crazy Shriners are heading south, maybe? There are 
our regular trips as well, such as Shriners Weekend at Seekonk 
Speedway in July, where we boon dock right outside the track, and 
the return to the Balloon Festival at URI, we hope! 
 

So, remember, we always have room for one more chair around 
the campfire. If you want to join us at any spot along the road, just 
ask a camping Shriner! 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

For information, contact Mike Brito, Chief Rabban, RI Shrine, (401) 

952.5892, mike@happystartsnow.org.                                        § 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 

As the parade season is upon us for 2022, Rhode Island Shriners 
are gearing up for what will be a banner year for our street units to 
strut their stuff.   
 

We will be out of the starting block in March with Saint Patrickôs 
Day and wrapping up in November with the possibility of 
participating in about 20 events. Some are smaller than others, but 
all are important by affording us wider exposure to the public. With 
events taking place throughout Rhode Island, Connecticut and 
nearby Massachusetts we sure do get around.  
 

There are several gatherings that provide more of what the Shrine 
is about.  Gaspee Days, or as we refer to it òour home parade,ò 
turns 250 years old this year.  Together with Scottish Rite and our 
Grand Lodge, this Gaspee Days celebration will be the best to 
date.   We also have the Bristol Fourth of July parade, a grand 
affair for sure.  Weôve seen well over 100,000 on-lookers in the 
past and expect  
more than that this year. Of course, weôre attending our annual 
Seekonk Speedway ñRI Shriners Dayò which happens later in July.   
The event is sponsored by our Shriner Clowns and is always a 
great afternoon to be at the track!  
 

These are just three events with 17, or more, other events 
throughout the season calling out for participation by our Rhode 
Island Shriners. Either the Motorcorp, Shriner Clowns, Artisans, 
Temple Guard, Drifter Trikes, Legion of Honor, Divan, or the 
Nobility at large can be seen proudly parading to promote our 
noble philanthropic causeéShrine Kids! 
 

If being a Freemason is just the start of your journey, or perhaps 
youôre looking for something more, look toward the RI Shrine to 
further promote what attracted you to begin withéfun, fellowship 

and philanthropy. Just ask a Shriner!                                             § 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

RI Shriners Camping Club Ready to Goé. 
Camping of Course! 

 Michael Brito, Chief Rabban 

Rhode Island Shriners Look Toward a Great 
Parade Season 

 Michael Brito, Chief Rabban 

 

SAVE the DATE ï Saturday October 1, 2022 
 

All Master Masons will be invited to attend a unique event at 

the Grand Lodge of Rhode Island in which St. Albanôs No. 6 of 

Bristol will be hosting the 69th annual International Gathering 

of Masonic Lodges Named for St. Alban. The tiled 

communication will include a THIRD-DEGREE conferral and a 

TABLE LODGE (Rabbie Burns style) featuring The 

Kilwinning Club of Boston for a most memorable day of 

Masonry. Stay tuned or contact a member of St. Albanôs No.6. 

 

 

mailto:mike@happystartsnow.org

